

## Round Hill Bulletin 06: 16<sup>th</sup> December 2021

A copy is on the **School Website**.

## 'Dream, believe, achieve together'

Reflecting Daring Persevering Dreaming Together

|  | Whole School Information   |
|--|--|
| Thank You<br>From Mr Nash  | I want to finish my last communication of the year with a special thank you to all children, parents and supporters of Round Hill Primary School. What a term this has been, in fact, what a year. 2021 will definitely be remembered as one of the most challenging.  |
|  | The school staff are rightly proud of their achievements, but without your continued support and encouragement none of this would have been possible. Thank you to you all.  |
| Spring Term<br>2021  | We break up for just over two weeks at the end of the day tomorrow, Friday 17 <sup>th</sup> December. We have an INSET day on Tuesday 4 <sup>th</sup> January (this is for staff only) then school re-opens to all pupils on Wednesday 5 <sup>th</sup> January 2022.   |
| Round Hill<br>Virtual Christmas<br>Concerts  | We are proud to present three Virtual Christmas Performances.  |
|  | As many of you know we have a great tradition of music at Round Hill and we usually end the year with a concert celebrating the work of our various music groups, choirs and our orchestra. Building on the success of our other virtual concerts and due to the current restrictions in place, we were not able to stage a concert this Christmas; however, we've been at it again. Get ready for a real Christmassy treat! |
| Congratulations<br>to Ms Julie<br>Buchan   | Ms Buchan, one of our talented Assistant Teachers in school, has moved to America to spend more time with her family. We wish her well in her new adventure.   |
| Price Increase for School Meals  | With effect from January 2022, the cost of a school meal will increase from £2.30 to £2.35 per day. As always, please ensure your child's sQuid account has sufficient funds to pay for your child's meal.   |
| Menu for<br>Wednesday 5 <sup>th</sup><br>to Friday 7 <sup>th</sup><br>January 2022 | Please note the menu for the first 3 days back at school in the New Year will be different to the main menu and will be as follows:  |
|  | Wednesday 5 <sup>th</sup> January: Pasta Neapolitan, garlic bread, flapjack  |
|  | Thursday 6 <sup>th</sup> January: Fish finger wrap, chocolate muffin<br>Friday 7 <sup>th</sup> January: Hot Dog, cookie  |
|  | During week commencing 10 <sup>th</sup> January 2022, we will return to Week 3 of the usual menu.  |
| Music Lessons<br>for the Spring<br>Term  | Music teachers will start back at school during w/c 10 <sup>th</sup> January 2022.   |
| Other Clubs  | We will be in touch the first week back in January regarding any other school clubs. The earliest that any clubs will start will be $w/c \ 10^{th}$ January 2022.  |
| Hope Charity<br>Collection<br>Thank You  | Thank you to everyone for their enormous efforts and contributions to the Round Hill Food Bank.  |
|  | Hope Nottingham is always so grateful for our donations and they are once again supporting The Mayor of Broxtowe's Christmas Hampers. Thank you all for making someone's Christmas that little bit better.   |
| Daily Absence<br>Reporting from<br>5 <sup>th</sup> January<br>Onwards              | If your child is not able to return to school on Wednesday 5 <sup>th</sup> January 2022 due to illness (whether COVID or any other illness), please ensure you let us know by using the Absence Daily Reporting Form on the school website.  |

| Returning to<br>School in January<br>after Travelling<br>Abroad | If you travel abroad during the Christmas holidays or plan to return to the UK during the Christmas holidays, please ensure you follow the Government guidelines regarding entering and returning to the UK as to whether or not there is a need to self-isolate. Please know that we will be asking the children if they have been on holiday abroad and will report any family who are breaking the rules of self-isolation. We must all abide by the rules for this to work!  If your child will not be back at school on Wednesday 5 <sup>th</sup> January 2022, due to the need to self-isolate, please also complete the Absence Daily Reporting Form on the school website. |
|---|--|
| Merry Christmas<br>from the Staff                               | Thanks for all of your help and support during the Autumn term. We hope you and your children have enjoyed the Christmas celebrations taking place in school. Have a great Christmas from all the staff and we wish you and your family a very Happy New Year.   |

School re-opens on Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> January 2022